Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Sports & Leisure; Pool and Swimming - Facilities & Service

Your request for information has now been considered.  
You asked for:
The Leicester City Council Complaints team have recently confirmed to me that the reason for the provision of female only swimming sessions over and above provision of male only swimming sessions is due to low female only swimming sessions;
Your complaint refers to the Equality Act 2010 and that the provision of female only constitutes sex discrimination. The programming of female only sessions is in response to evidence that female participation is lower than male participation. This, in the Council's opinion, renders the provision of joint sessions to be “less effective”, remedied by the decision to provide female only sessions. The provision of female only sessions is a wholly “proportionate” means of pursuing the “legitimate aim” that is designed to address lower levels of female participation in sport and exercise and therefore does not constitute sex discrimination. This is entirely consistent with the duties contained within the Equality Act 2010.

I have already been provided detail that the evidence / data is not held by the council. Therefore I request under the Freedom of Information Act the name of the third party who do hold this information, or indeed citations of reports with which this statement / decision is based upon.

Answer: 

Further to your additional request, we should like to confirm the following:

The statement does not rely on any 3rd party who hold this information, or citations of reports with which this statement/decision is based upon.

The statement in our original response is based on the local observations in our locations of attendance at swimming sessions.  In addition it is also in response to verbal requests from female local community members at Cossington Street, Spence Street and Evington.  It has been observed that these female only sessions, put on due to these local community requests are particularly well attended.  We would also like to confirm that there were also requests for male only sessions at these locations which were held for some time.  We cannot be specific as to the dates as this data is not held.  These sessions were replaced due to the local observation that they were not well attended. 

These decisions are not based on data held in any particular system or within any report.  They are based on local verbal requests and observations of staff, which are not recorded or held in any system. Therefore this is information not held under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

As suggested in our complaint response, I would suggest you take independent legal advice, should you believe that the Council is acting unlawfully.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

.

